
 

ACADEMIC NOTICE 
CENTRE FOR GRADUATE STUDIES 

NO. 2 / 2025 
 

ENFORCEMENT OF THE PROHIBITION ON BRINGING UNAUTHORIZED MATERIAL 
INTO THE FINAL EXAMINATION HALL 

 
FINAL EXAMINATION FOR SEMESTER II OF THE 2024/2025 SESSION 

 
Students are STRICTLY PROHIBITED from bringing the following items into the Examination Hall: 

  
1. Books, papers, pamphlets, photographs, or any other DOCUMENTS or GOODS EXCEPT 

explicitly authorized by the Chief of Invigilators or Invigilators. 

  
2. A means of communication device, namely A MOBILE PHONE. If mobile phone brought in, it 

should be powered off and put in the designated area. 

  
3. ELECTRONIC DEVICES or GADJET such as smart watches, ear plugs, tablets, laptops, or 

electronic dictionaries with memory capacity. 

 

4. The University disclaims any responsibility for the loss of documents or valuables stored in the 
designated area during the examination. 

 

5. Should any of the aforementioned prohibited items are brought in, the student may be required to 
leave the Examination Hall by the Chief of Invigilators or Invigilators if they fail to comply with these 
instructions. 

 

6. Disciplinary action may be taken against students who violate any of the instructions stated in the 
General Instructions for Examinations in force from time to time. 

 

Centre for Graduate Studies 
                  14th January 2025 


